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Dear Ms. Appel:

I am the presiding judge for the Pueblo of Pojoaque Tribal Court. I write to support
the proposed regulations to improve Indian Child Welfare Act implementation by

State courts and child welfare agencies.

The clarity and certainty provided in these regulations will help preserve Indian
families and promote permanency for Indian children. These regulations will ensure
that tribes become involved as early as possible in state child welfare cases so that
these case are transferred to tribal courts with little delay. It is also important that
state courts understand that the “Existing Indian Family Exception” is not a valid

consideration under ICWA.
Thank you for considering these comments.
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Pueblo of Pojoaque Tribal Court



